### Building a Centre of Excellence for Disabled Children and their Families in York

#### June 2018

#### What we have done

- Decided on the strategy for recruiting the best contractor to build the Centre of Excellence.
- Conducted meetings with the full project team to ensure the project will achieve value for money within the agreed budget.
- The detail of building plans and layouts have been progressed along further
- The application to DfE to use part of Hob Moor School's surplus playing field land has been checked by the Council's Legal and Finance teams

# What we plan to do next

- Develop and submit plans to planning with a target date of the end of June
- Submit Section 77 to DfE to use part of Hob Moor School's playing field land
- Start the process of recruiting the building contractor
- Start interior design discussions with design team which will include parents, front line staff, architects and interior designers

## How you can you be involved

Keep checking the web page for up to date information.

If you have ideas, questions, feedback please send this to <a href="mailto:COEdisabledchildren@york.gov.uk">COEdisabledchildren@york.gov.uk</a>.

For more information please contact William.shaw@york.gov.uk